College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, November 9, 2005

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Rose Orpilla, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith 

Management:
Carol Barrick, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Chair, Leonard McKee

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Susan Lamb, Dan Leahy and Val Lorien, DVC students, Marilen Bugarin, Advocate Student

Absent:
Joyce Edwards, Angelina Fagget, Kenneth Herndon, Mariles Magalong, Chris Tarp, Barbara Williams

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Gigi Green.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Dan Leahy and Val Lorien were introduced as visiting

students from DVC.  They were present to assist with the presentation on the Student Health

Center.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Gigi asked to move the Student Health Center under New 

Business to the front of the agenda.  All concurred and approved the request.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM October 12, 2005 - The council approved the minutes.

7.  NEW BUSINESS - Student Health Center - Gigi presented a power point presentation 

showing statistical information on student need for health services, common medical issues, the

latest survey updates and their proposed partnerships with community health agencies and 

proposed services and cost.  The $14.00 per semester health service fee for students would be

implemented in Fall 2006 upon governing board approval.  There would be exceptions made for

students taking on-line courses, satellite courses, religious exemptions, etc.  The Education Code

allows us to implement a fee for a health center.  Middle College High School students can be

charged the fee if they are enrolled in college courses and they will need parental waivers on file

for any medical services. Jennifer noted that we would also contract with Contra Costa County 

mental health services for those students requiring mental health needs.  There was some 

discussion about the accuracy of the survey pools.  All three campuses will have the same

services made available but DVC may have more staff in their center due to their larger student

population. There was some discussion about medications being dispensed at the health center. 

There would be additional costs for prescriptions to be filled at pharmacies off campus.  Dan and

Val stated this proposal would not incur any administrative costs.  The students are planning to

take this proposal to the January Governing Board Meeting after it has been presented to all three

campuses.  College Council concurred with their timeline. 

5.  STANDING ITEMS - a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - Due to the absence of 

Mariles Magalong, this item is tabled until the next meeting, December 14, 2005.  Mack said

Mariles will be sending out the campus budget committee's recommendations before the next

College Council meeting. b) Remodel - Mack announced they just completed the interviews for

the construction manager of our Measure A projects.  We are just finishing the abatement in the

library and there will be a construction "kick off" meeting next week.  Construction on the high

tech center has already begun.  The student services building plans are going to the DSA for 

approval.  The current ASU building will begin renovation once the Library moves back into its

newly renovated building.  The current ASU building will be remodeled to include our Culinary

Arts Department.  The State just recently approved remodel for the biological and physical 

science buildings. We will begin the programming phase keeping in mind this project is 

contingent upon the State budget for 2006-07.  

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS - a) Special Presentation - More Logo Ideas and Logo Process - 

Mack met with Marcia Vallier and Jesse Maran earlier in the week and distributed a proposed 

survey and process for surveying the community to see if a new logo is wanted by our college

community.  The Council approved the process and survey.  The survey will be distributed on

line on Monday, November 14, 2005.  b)  Subcommittee for Fixture, Furniture and 

Equipment Report - Leverett presented the sample tiles that will be used in the restrooms of the

remodeled buildings. The subcommittee members have tested these floor and wall tiles for 

durability and vandalism protection.  The tiles proved worthy and the Council approved their 

choices of color.  c) District Strategic Directions - Update from President's Cabinet - Mack

distributed the latest version of the CCCCD Strategic Directions with action steps, timeline and performance indicators.  A few typos were caught, otherwise the Council gave consensus to submit the document to the chancellor. d) Integrated Planning Process for Accreditation Report - Update from President's Cabinet -  Mack distributed the latest version of the Integrated Planning Process Through Shared Governance chart.  Carol Barrick easily walked the Council through the chart. Mack said there is a narrative that will accompany this chart when we send it to the accreditation commission.  In our accreditation report, we said we would submit our integrated planning process by the end of the Spring 2005 semester so we are a bit tardy but we were thorough in our process to reach shared governance consensus.  Mack also distributed an Annual Unit Plan form for 2006-07.  This year College Council will have $50,000, from the Foundation Board, to distribute to departments who complete the form.  This is the same procedure we used last year to augment departments' budgets by $1,500.  Linda said the Foundation Board would like to see how the money being used ties into proposed growth for the college and they would like us to provide outcome reports.  The Foundation is also planning to increase the number of smart classrooms on campus and they would like our continued support at their sponsored activities.  e) College Retreat/Spirit Day - Mack reported that the Staff Development Committee has yet to meet with President's Cabinet and we should have a report at the next Council meeting.  This activity is being planned to boost campus morale.  It was suggested and agreed to invite the Foundation Board to this event.  

7.  NEW BUSINESS - a) Compressed Calendar - Terence reported we have three faculty 

members on the district committee:  Sandra Everhart, Peter Lock and Fritz Pointer.  The 

chancellor feels this is an important committee and we need to look into this issue as a 

compressed calendar (going to 15 week sessions) has the capability of saving money and 

increasing enrollment district-wide.  Susan said there are issues that impact classified, faculty, 

students and managers.  b) New FTES Goal - Mack distributed the new FTES goal explaining 

the process of how they reached the new goal of 5,953.  Currently we are holding our own as is 

DVC but LMC is down in their enrollment. d) Key Policy - The current key policy, now included with the Property Assignment/Return Policy, adopted by College Council last year, was 

distributed to everyone.  Jennifer said there has been some question as to whether the policy has

been implemented.  Mack will take the policy back to management council and address the 

affected managers.  

8.  OTHER - none.

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS - Gigi announced they are hiring students to sit on campus 

committees.  They will be paid at rate three ($9.20/hour).  Jennifer announced they will be 

showcasing the Wal Mart movie next Wednesday around 2:30 p.m.  Carol announced AGS will 

hold its last meeting for the semester on December 1 at 5:00 p.m. in the ASU Board Room.

They are asking for more staff to network with the AGS students as they have doubled their 

membership.  Gigi proudly held up the latest issue of the Student Leader magazine as she is

featured on the cover.  

10.  NEXT MEETING - The next meeting will be December 14, 2005

11.  ADJOURNMENT - Gigi adjourned the meeting at 4:26.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

